MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
April 14, 2015
Held at Quaker Hill

7:00 p.m.

Board members present: Donna Catron, Ernest Hendricks, Norma Wright, and
Adolph Werner.
Others: Colin Gatland, Carol Polver, Joseph Kaiser, and A. J. Sickmann,

At 7:00 p.m. Mr. Hendricks called the meeting to order. He noted that the annual
Spring Grove Cleanup Weekend will be held May 15-17 and that the Spring Grove
Garden and Home Tour will be held June 27 and 28.

He then introduced Colin Gatland, designer of the Spring Grove web site.
The Iron Man contest will be held on May 29.

He discussed a letter he received regarding the $11,000 withdrawn from Chase
Bank by the IRS for taxes collected by Spring Grove, noting that recovery of the
monies is being distributed to Spring Grove in small amounts. \

President Hendricks noted that a CD with First Merchants Bank is about to mature.

Owners of two properties inquired about zoning restrictions regarding establishing
businesses. They include the property situated at 11 Sunset and 1200 Chester
Boulevard. |

Mr. Hendricks distributed handouts concerning speed humps.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mrs. Wright, to approve the plan for construction
on the former Urology Center. Unanimous.

President Hendricks said that a letter is forthcoming that notifies Spring Grove
residents that the prior five dollar assessment that was levied for garage sales is no
longer in force and that garage sales are now limited to two per year. Notification to
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Higinbotham at the Wayne County Court House Annex.
Mr. Werner said he would look into filling pot holes that developed over the winter.

The minutes of the March meeting were tabled pending the wording of a question
made by BZA board member Rogers.

At 8:03 p.m. Mrs. Catron moved, seconded by Mrs. Wright, to adjourn. Unanimous.

Jaseph Kaiser, secretary pro tem
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